Government to cut school uniform costs and improve educational support with new bill
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The UK Government has announced that a forthcoming law reform, known as the Children's Wellbeing and Schools Bill, will significantly reduce the financial burden of school uniforms for the parents of four million children across England. According to analysis by the Department for Education (DfE), this legislative change is expected to save families a total of £70 million each year, equating to around £50 saved per child annually on back-to-school clothing expenses.
The new Bill, currently undergoing scrutiny in the House of Lords, is designed to tackle concerns that parents face disproportionately high costs when purchasing branded uniform items. While schools are already mandated to limit the number of branded items in uniform requirements, surveys indicate that many schools are not adhering strictly to these rules. On average, parents reportedly spend £442 on uniforms for secondary school children and £343 for primary school pupils.
A key provision within the Bill will set a maximum of three branded items that schools can require students to wear, excluding school ties. Speaking about the initiative, Education Secretary Bridget Phillipson said, "Looking smart at school shouldn't cost the earth and no parent should be forced to choose between buying family essentials and a school shirt or tie." She added, "Alongside our free breakfast clubs, these new laws will save parents hundreds of pounds a year and make sure family finances have no bearing on children’s time at school."
Phillipson emphasised that the Bill aims to enhance children's safety, reduce costs for parents, and elevate every school to the standards of the highest-performing institutions in order to break down barriers to opportunity. In addition to the uniform cost reforms, the Bill also proposes the introduction of free breakfast clubs, the establishment of a register for all home-schooled children in England, and the reform of academy school structures.
The proposed academy reforms have attracted criticism from some advocates within the academy system, who fear the changes could restrict operational freedoms and potentially limit pay scales. The Government, however, maintains that these changes are part of a broader plan to improve education quality and accessibility across the country.
This legislative initiative represents a multi-faceted approach to supporting families and improving the educational environment by addressing financial pressures and institutional standards simultaneously.
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